
 

 

July 11, 2024 

An expert in the field of microelectronics  
from China visited BSUIR 
 

On July 1-8, BSUIR hosted Professor Jinshun Bi of the Institute of Microelectronics of the 

Chinese Academy of Sciences, Dean of the School of Integrated Circuits of Guizhou Normal 

University. 

Professor Jinshun Bi is one of the leading experts in such areas of microelectronics as 

radiation resistance of electronic devices, nanoelectronics, biosensors, technology and 

devices of new generation computer memory (emerging computer memory), author and co-

author of more than 200 scientific articles and four monographs, has more than 100 patents, 

member of engineering associations - the Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers 
(IEEE) and the China Electronics Society. 

As part of the visit, a seminar was held with the participation of teachers and researchers of 

the university, during which Professor Bi presented the areas of scientific activity of the 

School of Integrated Circuits of Guizhou Normal University, the technological and research 

equipment used, as well as the projects currently being implemented and the results 

achieved. 

During the seminar, leading scientists from the BSUIR R&D Department, in particular the 

R&D Lab “Computer-aided design of micro- and nanoelectronic systems”, “Integrated Micro- 

and Nanosystems”, “Nanoelectronic Materials and Structures”, Center for Plasma and 
Biomedical Engineering, introduced the guest to promising areas of joint research. 

The parties agreed to continue cooperation in the areas of creating a joint center for micro- 

and nanoelectronics, organizing academic exchange between universities, joint training of 

highly qualified scientific personnel, conducting fundamental and applied research in the 
frames of international scientific project competitions. 

At the end of the seminar, a solemn ceremony was held to present the diploma of Honorary 

Professor of Guizhou Normal University to the Vice-Rector for R&D Viktor Stempitsky. 

“I am truly grateful to Professor Jinshun Bi for his tireless work, openness and willingness to 

share best practices and professional knowledge with our scientists. I am sure that this visit will 

serve as an incentive for the development of mutually beneficial cooperation in the field of 

microelectronics. 

I am also grateful for being awarded the title of "Honorary Professor of Guizhou Normal 

University", which is a great honor for me. This recognition motivates me to work even harder 

for the development of bilateral relations between BSUIR and Guizhou Normal University,” 
stated Viktor Stempitsky. 



  
  
  
  

  
  

  

  

  
 


